
The annual Freshman Speaking
Contest will be held tonight at 8:15
in Ford Memorial Chapel. Eight
freshmen orators will compete for
cash prizes of $15, $10, and$5. Judg-
es for the event will be Dr. Ross,
Dr. Allan Sdwards, Raymond Mc-
Call, Jean Isherwood, and Tom
Fort.Jeff Hopper is chairmanof the
contest committee. The speakers
and their topics are as follows:

Sam Bates, Jr.— "College Mir-
riages."

Robert Blomquist— "A Scientific
Reason For God."

Delores Cunningham— "Race Ri-
ots Aren't Necessary."

Jack Goellner: "The Educated
Man."

Paxton Hart— "Eros Versus Ag-
ape."

Jean McCrea— "Man's Destiny Is
Good."

Selma Mehlman— "Not So Fun-
ny."

Ned Vidal— "The Constitution—
A BarrierAgainst Tyranny."

A miniture locket, paintedby Fra
Angelico, portrays two saints, Saint
Anthony of Padua and Saint Cath-
erine of Siena. The former depicts
St. Anthony, preaching the Gospel,
with a ninature statue of the infant
Christ standing on his book; while
the latterpainting portrays St. Cath-
erine, in a Dominican robe, showing
the stigmata she received.Inside the
locket are bone or stone relics of
thirty-two saints, which greatly en-
hance the value of the locket. ACA Picnic To Be

Held Sunday, May 15
Included with the miniture is a

character sketchof the paintings and
the high points in the creator's life.

Bette wrote three routines, the
opening number, "Grand Central
Station," the Central Park sequence,
and the finale, "Times Square."
Other Major Terrapins, Pudge
Swanson, Bunny Griffith and Jean-
ne Bochel wrote the "China Town,"
"Night Club" and "Baseball," and
"Ballet" routines respectively.

The lighting in general is under
the control of Robert Paige of the
maintenance department, but the
actual spotlighting during the per-
formance will be done by Bobby
Morse and Doris Cirty.

A special mural,being painted by
Virgie Lou Ohmler and Nova JunePierce, will provide an impression-
istic background for the "Manhattan
Moods."

A newer, bigger, more original
swim-time awaits all those who will
attend the opening of the annual
Terrapin pageant "Manhattan
Moods," tonight at 8:30 p.m. in
Montgomery Pool. New stunts nev-
er tried before by the "turtles" will
highlight the performance.

According to Bette Massa, presi-
dent of Terrapin, the usual waltz
time music has practically been
eliminated in favor of popular songs
of the day, and some routines will
use double time strokes, while in
others, the movements will depict
the mood.

The descriptive manuscript with
the painting gives the critics' view
of the picture, and brings out the
way in which the artist's love of life
is reflectedin his paintings.

Another painting in the collection
is "Suzanne at the Bath" by Peter
Rubens. This painting, although one
of Rubens' lesser works, shows that
it was paintedby a master. It is an
excellent depiction of bulk, poise,
balance and weight. And it brings
out the Ruben "pinks" which, that
artistmadepopular.

Sandberg Appoints
AUC Committee

Lucas Van Leyden's work in the
exhibit depicts a scene fromnature.
Critics feel that the painting is the
more valuable because it is not of
his usual scope; and, also, that the
trees, rocks and glades appear to be
ill-combined. In the foreground of
the picture is a minature saint.

(Continued on page 4)

Joe Friedman, an independent, is
a member of I. R .C. and has done
varied work for the Playshop. In-
terested in music and journalism,
Joe is majoring in history with an
eye towards teaching on the college
level. This year Joe, along with

The new editor, who with his
staff will take over the last two is-
sues of the publication this semester,
will announce the rest of the staff
positions next week. Still to be fill-
ed are associate editorships in both
the news and feature dpartments,
as well as positions of copy editors
and makeup personnel.

In the business endof the Campus,
Larry Merriman will take over next
year as business manager, stepping
up from his present position as cir-
culation head. Dick Andres is the
retiring business manager.

Carpenter is a member of Delta
Tau Delta fraternity andis majoring
in English, with emphasis on jour-
nalism. A two-year member of the
Campus concerned with sports writ-
ing in general, Carp has demon-
strated his ability in the field of
editorial and feature writing on
many occasions. Severalof the new
editor's works have appeared in the
Literary Magazine in the past year.

Miss Mehlman, although just a
freshman, has shown exceptionaltal-
ent in the handling of major campus
news stories, as well as routine as-
signments. Extremely active in
campus affairs, especially Playshop
and Speech events, Miss Mehlman
served as freshman representative
on the Student Life Committee the
past year. She also has been chosen
as Publicity Chairman for N. S. A.
and is currently working as chair-
man of decorations for the May Day
Dance. She held a similar post for
the Freshman Dance.

"SingOut,Sweet Land", written by Walter Kerr, embodies
the folk music of America from its Puritan beginnings to the

present day. Itincludes songs such
as "When IWas Single," "Oh, Su-
sannah," "Frankie and Johnnie,"
"Polly Wolly Doodle," "Captain
Jinks," "Casey Jones," "Big Rock
Candy Mount," "Bicycle Built for
Two" and "Yes, Sir, That's My
Baby."

The central character in the pro-
duction is Barnaby Goodchild, who
"can't die till he's sung out." Barn-
aby is portrayed by Lee Adey. The
villain is played by Bob Landon and
the man-chasing heroine by Edith
Carberry.

Because of the large number of
characters, the other cast members
are all playing several different
parts. The entire cast includes Mar-
garet Clement, Ruth Cohen, Joe
Dickey, Jane Frankel, Rita Ginn,
Marvin Goldstein,Jane Hassell, Sue
Johnson, Betty Heil, Ralph Marion,
Joan McCafferty, Selma Mehlman,
Miles Mutchler, Norma Petritz,
Anne Roberts, Gordon Robinson,
Betty Roher, Dorothy Schade,
Nancy Shaw, Barbara Stacy, Mur-
iel Stein, Clair Strawcutter, Mary
Elizabeth Thoma, Ned Vidal, John
Waite, Bob Wilde, Jack Wine, Jane
Winship, Phil Wiseman and Joan
Zulch.

A special dance group with Hope
Ayrault, Dayle Bartholomew, Doro-
thy Fiedler, Floria Keyes, Carol
Krier, Louise Schimitz and Sally
Schwab.

The entire production is under the
direction of Mr. John W. Hulburt,
head of the dramadepartment. Clair
Strawcutter is the student assist-
ant. Mrs. Marietta Richards from
Clevelandhas come to Allegheny to
serve as musical director. Profes-
sional dancer, Mr. Frank Benham,
did the choreography for the entire
company. Mr. William McMillen
is acting coach.

The set is stylized with changes
in the ten major scenes being made
only by turning pages in a giant
book in the background. Designing
the set was the task of Mrs. Gra-
ham Gloster Bird. Technical work
for the production was supervised
by Mr. John Collison and Mrs.
Louise Strawcutter. Cosmo Cata-
lano is in charge of the lighting ef-
fects.

Last minute painting- ofsets and sewing of costumes is
being completed as the Playshop plans to open its first full-
length musical comedy, "Sing Out, Sweet Land", on Friday,
May 13.

Last Chamber Music
Recital on May 15

CommencementExercises
WillBeHeldMon.,June13

Mr. Hall, a twenty-five year old
minister of the Colored Methodist
Church, is a student of psychiatric
research at the University of Illi-
nois School of Medicine. He re-
ceived his B. A. from Adrian, and
then his M. A. degree in clinical
psychology at Harvard. After the
war, he spent a summer in Europe,
traveling and studying; Mr. Hall
then resumed his clinicalpsychology
work at Harvard. At present he is
working for his Ph. D. Mr. Hall
is the author of a socialogical novel,
White Boy, which will soonbe pub-
lished.

Membership cards willbe present-
ed at a short business meeting pre-
ceeding the worship service.

The Allegheny Christian Associa-
tion will hold its picnic at the Ar-
boretum, one of Meadville's public
parks, on Sunday, May 15th. Cars
will leave Brooks about 4 p.m.

Recreation is under the direction
of Nency Shaw. Supper, which will
cost less than 35c, will be served at
5:30. Dave Powell, new secretary
of the Thoburn Club, is in charge
of the worship service, which willbe
high-lighted by the speaker, Charles
Hall.

Students, Faculty Talk
On Education May 19

Committees for next year were
appointed by the president, Joe
Sandberg last Sunday at the first
meeting of the 1949-1950 Allegheny
Undergraduate Council.

Members of the budget committee
are Tom Fort, Larry Tompkins, JoeFriedman, and Jim Sheridan.

The assembly committee is com-
posedof Frank Fitch, Todd Taylor,
Sandy Dresher, and Jon Sandburg.

Marge Beck, Bob Allexsaht, Ele-
anor Miller, and Art Whitney are
the student representatives on the
student affairs committee.

Continuing the work of the con-
stitutional revision group are Deenie
Rassas, chairman; Nan Nielson,
Charleen Lindsley, Ruth Closser,

(Continued onpage 4)

IRC Holds Banquet
In Cochran Tonight

Dance Will Complete
May Day Activities

"Education for What? is the sub-
ject for the third student-faculty
discussion sponsored by Philo-
Franklin. It is to be held on May
19 at 8:15 p.m. in the chapel.

The faculty members on the pan-
el are Dr. Lee D. McClean and Dr.
John Cavelti. Reba Garvey and
Jack Goellner are the students par-
ticipating. Mr. Hubert Cordier will
act as moderator.

Bulletin Board Next year's officers willbe install-
ed at this meeting. Jim Sheridan
has been elected president, with
Charles Cochener as vice president
and Jacques Goutor as treasurer.
Deenie Rassas is the new recording
secretary and Harriet Walters cor-
responding secretary.

The spring banquet of the Inter-
national Relations Club will be held
at Cochran dining hall tonight at
6 p.m. with Mr. Harvey Herring,
director of admissions, as the guest
speaker. His topic will be "United
World Federalism."

Participants in the program are
Howard Hatton, baritone; Sarah
Hutchison, pianist and Herbert Neu-
rath, violinist, all members of the
Allegheny music department. Viola
player for the concert is Mr. Fred-
erick Reinkraut of Pittsburg, who
was a friendof Mr.Neurath in Vien-
na. Completing the list of partici-
pants are violinist Ardath Chandler
and cellist Lilly Ne,urath. i ,,
i There ismo admiissioij; ckarge for
this concert. Both students and
townspeople are invited to attend.

"String quartet in A Minor," by
Brahams.

The following program has been
arranged:

"Strin'g quartet in C Major,
known as the "Dissonance Quartet,"
by Mozart.

Four Scotch songs, "Faithfu'
Johnie," "Sunset," "The Lovely
Lass of Inverness," and "Bonnie
Laddie, Highland Laddie" by Bee-
thoven. These are all folk songs for
voice to be accompanied by violin,
piano, and 'cello.

The last concert of chamber music
for the season will be presented in
Fordchapel at 3:30 p.m. on Sunday,
May 15.

CHAPEL SERMON THEME
"If Your Light Is Darkness" is

the theme of Mr. Ralph Dunlop's
sermon for the Sunday morning
chapel service at 11 a.m. in Ford
Memorial Chapel. Men from the
Theta Chi fraternity will act as
ushers. Discussion Group

Meets WednesdayFRENCH CLUB
French Club will meet Tuesday,

May 17, at 8 p.m. at the home of
Dr. Armen Kalfayan, 405 Allegheny
Street.

Patterson, Smith
In Two Piano DuoNOTE BOOKS

The Allegheny Red Cross unit
will collect old notebooks the last
week of school. The notebooks will
be distributed to students in Europe.

Coming attraction, Playshop, May
25 at 8:30 p.m.— Edith Carberry in
"As You Desire Me" a new movie
by Harry Banta.

NEW MOVIE

The queen's court will include
Hazel Lou Mclntosh, Zelma Pitt,
Carol Snell, and MimiTaylor. The
undergraduate charm queens are:
Ginny Bender, junior; Virgy Lou
Oehmler, sophomore; and Dolores
Cunningham, freshman.

Virginia Bowman is head of the
procession committee with Judy
Smith, Miss Hope Ayrault. Mr.
George Ross handling programs and
publicity. Cassie Heskamp has
charge of invitations and chaper-
ones; Lois Behrend, refreshments;
Connie Flint, banquet decorations,
and Sankey Mehlman, dance decor-
ations.

"Strolling in the Park" is the
theme of the May Day dance to be
held in Brooks Hall, Saturday, May
21, from 9 to 12:30 p.m. Marg
Beck, generalchairman of the dance,
has announced that Al Bowman's
orchestra will play for the event,
and that one o'clock permissions
will be granted.

The outstanding highlight of the
day will be the May Day procession
on the lawn of the campus. In case
of rain it willbe held in Ford Mem-
orial Chapel. Janet Winkler will
be crowned May Queen with Bar-
bara D. Cubbon as her maid-of-
honor.

Craig Patterson, '49, and Richard
Smith, '50, willpresent a program of
two-piano music Monday evening,
May 16 at 8 o'clock in the Chapel.

The program will consist of:
Rejoice Beloved Christians

—
Bach, Scronti.

Allegro quasi clarion—
Mozart, Maier.

Andante and Variations
—

Schuman
On a Merry Folk Tune

—
Elkus

Romance from Suite #2 for
Two-Pianos— Rachmaninoff

Swing Rhapsody
—

Elmore

urday will be led by the Reverend
James Noah Getteny, a promising
alumnus now Pastor of the Garden
City, N. V., Cummunity Church.
The ceremony will be held at the

(Continued on page 4)

By Sanky Mehlman
Highlighting the 34th Commencement Program at Alle-

ghenyColleg will be the Commencement exercises held oncam-
pus, Monday, June 13th. Guest speaker for the occasion is
epresentative Chase Going Woodhouse of the 81st Congress.
Mrs. Woodhouse, epresentative of the Second Congressional
District, Connecticut, is also serving as executive director of
the Women's Division of the Dem-
ocratic National Committee

Congresswoman Woodhouse, who
has held the position of Associate
Professor of Economics at Smith
College, from 1920-25, is a member
of the House Committeeon Banking
and Currency, and has served in the
past on the War Manpower Com-
mission and as consultant for the
National Register of Scientific and
Specialized Personnel.

Commencement exercises will be
followed by a buffet luncheon in
Brooks for the graduates and their
guests.

According to Philip Benjamen,
chairman of the general committee
in charge of arrangements, com-
mencement week-end, June 11th-
13th will be focused on the "great
outdoors". Most events will beheld
on Bentley's front lawn, and in the
Alumni Gardens.

Graduateswillenjoy their last for-
mal band concert to be held on the
Brooks Balcony at 4:30 p.m., June
11th. Proceeding this the Gator
baseball nine will oppose Western
Reserve on the new diamond at the
Park Avenue athletic area.

At 9:00 that evening a Playshop
cast of fifty will present Walter
Kerr's musical, "Sing Out, Sweet
Land", for seniors and friends. The
play will be given for undergrad-
uates and Meadville patrons the
week of April 13th-21st.

Seniors can close the busy day
to the strains of Neil Charles' music
at the annual CommencementDance
to be held in Brooks Hall. Hope
Ayrault is dance chairman, ably
assisted by George Ross. Decora-
tions willbe suppliedby the Alumni
Association.

The BaccalaureateService on Sat-

Cast of the play included: Doro-
thy Schmidt, Anna Mac Giesler,
Marths Hayward, Jane Winship,
Eileen Graham, and Barbara Trig-
ger.

Members of the Spanish 6 class,
under the direction of Mrs. Moess-
ner, gave a comedy entitled "Los
Pantalones," on May 3 in Arter 14.

An informal discussion group,
"Tertulia Espanola," will be held
Wednesday, May 11, from four to
five o'clock, for Spanish students
and will be directedby Miss Hum-
mer. Weather permitting, the group
will meet out of doors on the lawn
in front of Arter; otherwise, it will
meet in the Treasure Room of the
Library.

OUTING CLUB
Outing Club will hold a meeting

tonight at 8 p.m. in Arter 16.
Initiation of the Heelers group

will be held at the Bousson outing
Saturday.
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Set For Friday Opening
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Carpenter ToBeNextEditor;
Mehlman,Freidman,Merriman
PickedFor Top CampusPositions
Frosh Speaking

Finals TonightOld Masters Exhibit
Shown in Library

Charles "Al" Carpenter, Allentown, Pa. junior, has been
named editor of the Campus for next year, Faculty advisor
Frank Hammet of the English Department has announced.
Carpenter, who is the present sports editor, succeeds James
Hall of Meadville j

Other top jobs revealed by Mr. Hammet go to: Selrna'
Mehlman, Brooklyn, N. V., fresh-
man, who will be news editor; JoeFriedman, Pittsburgh, Pa. sopho-
more who will be feature editor;
and Arnie Lewis, New Castle, Pa.
freshman who will succeed Carpen-
ter as sports editor.

THE CAMPUS

Terrapin Pageant
Opens in Pool

If art-loving Alleghenians wish to
see an exhibit valued at over $1,000,
they need journey no farther than
Reis Library where a collection of
Old Masters is on display.

The collection belongs to Profes-
sor John Hoplinski of the Academy
of Fine Arts in Crakow, Poland. It
was loaned to the library by Dr.
Alphonse S. Wolaniu of Alliance
College.
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Four spirituals concluded the pro-
gram: "Just A Closer Walk With
Thee", "Roll Jerd'n Roll", "Po Pil-
grim", and "My Good Lord Done
Been Here". "Po Pilgrim" was sung
without accompaniment, and its
haunting, chant-like effect is pro-
bably still ringing in many ears.

In response to the audience's pro-
longed applause Mrs. Downs sang
three encores: "Go On Brother",
"Amen", in which the audience par-
ticipated, and a lullaby, "Sweet
Little Jesus", which was also sung
without accompaniment— and sung
beautifully, too.

The "Air de Lia" from Debussy's
"L'Enfant Prodigue" was wellsung,
but it lacked the finesse displayed
by Mrs.Downs in thepreviousunm-
bers. Luther Larsen, whose intelli-
gent accompaniments added to the
enjoyment of the evening, did an
exceptionally fine job of playing for
this difficult aria.

Mrs. Downs fourth group of songs
consisted of John Sacco's "Revela-
tion", Celius Daughtery's amusing
"Declaration of Independence", and
William Roy's "This Little Rose"
and "Spring".

A musician with great talent and
an engaging personality, Mrs.
Downs maintained the flowing mel-
odic line of her opening number,
Handel's "Thanks Be to Thee", with
ease and perfect breath control.
Haydn's delightful "She Never Told
Her Love", which followed, was
sung gracefully. But Mrs. Downs
abilities werenot fully revealed un-
til the third number, the "Aria di
Polissena" from Handel's "Radam-
isto". The soaring opening phrase
was breathtaking in its effect, and
Mrs. Downs sang with real drama-
tic fervor throughout the aria. Her
treatment of this aria was a rare
exampleof genuine con briosinging.

At the risk of bestowingtoo many
superlatives, one must conclude that
Mrs. Downs' German lieder were
some of the fiinest bits of vocalizing
this campus has ever heard. Brahms'
"Liebestreu" and "Botschaft" and
RichardStrauss "Traum Durch Die
Dammerung" and "Zueignung" com-
prised the group, and all of them
were exquisitely done. Strauss
"Traum Durch Die Dammerung"
was particularly noteworthy; the ro-
mantic mood of the song was beau-
tifully conveyed.

By Ray McCall
Under the sponsorship of the

Allegheny Christian Association
Marion Jackson Downs, soprano,
gave a recital in Ford Memorial
Chapel on Thursday evening, May
5, before a small but enthusiastic
audience.

The ANATOMY
of a Student Body

By GOELLNER and DAVIDOFF

Now that this year's campaign of 24 "games" is over, the
pitcher wants to acknowledge the fine support,both in the field
and at the plate, that the veteran team has given him— support
that has made a greatmany of the games victories for the home
team. Of course, the team lost a few contests, but that is to be
expected when the club plays once a week. But for the most
part, the pitcher-— andmaybe the fans agree— believes the year's
work was successful,especially the experiments in extra-inning
contests.

When a baseball pitcher is having a little trouble finding
the corners of the plate, and when he does groove one the bat-
ter hits it a mile, good support in the field can make up for a lot
of his weaknesses and keep him away from the shower-room.

Toborrow this illustration from the sporting world and ap-
ply it to the workings of the Campus staff the past year, seems
natural to the editor,since it was as a sportswriter that he first
got his start with the college newspaper three years ago. And
now that a relief pitcher is due tocome inand take over for next

year, the similie seems ever so much more appropriate.
The Campus staff has been a tight ball club the past year,

efficient, compact and likable, but with not quite enough re-
serves and not too many pitchers. Of course the starting team,
just three lettrmen remain from which to build next year's
squad. However,there are anumber of likely prospects coming
up through the ranks,many of whom will take over top admini-
strative jobs the coming season.

Trying something new, the Phi
Psis went toGreenville to have their
Spring Formal. It was held Satur-
day night in the gym of the River-
side Recreation Club. At intermis-
sion refreshments were served, and
dates received little white Angora
kittens.

In the evening the PhiDeltsagain
opened their house for dancing and
bridge playing. These open houses
have proved highly successful in
supplying entertainmentafter a Sun-
day movie.

Also on Sunday Sigma Alpha
Epsilon acted as host to representa-
tives from other Sig Chapters on
their province. Allegheny was chos-
en as the place for provinceCarnival
meeting.

Sunday at one o'clock the Alpha
Chi Rhos entertained their parents
with a dinner. It was Parent's Day
but favoritism was showing toward
the mothers in commemoration of
Mother's Day.

The same night we journeyed to
theDelta Tau Delta house and ar-
rived in time to be present for the
crowning of their queen, Ann Pyle.
It was the Delta Tau Delta Spring
Formal andthe house was decorated
in gay apple blossoms, The guests
were royally entertained including
the newly elected Queen.

Saturday night was even more
strenous for the social goer. Our
first appearance was at theKappa
Kappa Gamma formal, dinner dance,
held at the Edinboro Country Club.
While a very enjoyable dinner was
being served the girls presented
their guests with a few songs and
a miniture beer mug as a favor.
After the customary Kappa toast,
the lights were dimmed and the
couples danced by candle light, to
the musical strings! of the Melo
Tones. The dance was highly en-
joyable and a hugh success.

Traveling only eight miles down
the road we came to Riverside Ho-
tel, where Kappa Alpha Theta and
Alpha Chi Omega chose to hold
their joint spring formal. Jim Ed-
ward and his band provided excel-
lent music for the gala affair. At one
time during the evening the girls
from both sororities combined into
one group to sing to their male es-
cores. Refreshments consisted of
punch and cookies served at inter-
mission. Everyone agreed it was a
wonderful dance.

The week end opened on Friday
night the Fijis annual Island party.
Just too much affair! Sarongs, hay
and particular the floor show were
contributing factors.

"Once upon a time, many years ago when our grandfathers
were little children, there was adoctor, and his name was Doo-
little. He lived in a little town called Puddleby-on-the-Marsh."
If those words aren't familiar to you, it's almost safe to say
that you can'tread. That is the openingparagraph of The Story
of Dr. Doolittle, the book that began a series and which has

enthralled millions of people the
world over. Because Dr. Doolittle
will always remain one of the bright
spots in my childhood, I decided,
not so long ago, to find out some-
thing abouthis creator, Hugh Loft-
ing. Perhaps you willbe interested.

Hugh Lofting was born at Maid-enhead, Berkshire,England, in 1886.
He was educated by the Jesuits in
England ,and came to the United
States as a young man to continue
his studies at the MassachusettsInstitute of Technology. He traveledin West Africa, Cuba and other
countries while he practiced civil
engineering. He wasan officer in theIrish Guards during World War I,
and was wounded at Flanders. He
was a tall, spare man, and his skin
was ruddy. As he grew older, his
hair turned gleaming white.

The Story of Dr. Doolittle was
first published in 1920. It had grown
from a series of illustrated letters
Lofting wrote his children from the
front during the war. Then came
The Voyages of Dr. Doolittle in
1922. It won the famous Newberry
Medal for the best book of the year
in children's fiction. Soon millions
werereading of the fat littledoctor
who "was very fond of animals and
kept many kinds of pets." There
were Dab-Dab the duck; Gub-Gub
the pig; the dog Jip; the wise old
parrot Polynesia, who spokeperfect
English; and Too-Too, the wise old
owl to make everyone smile. They
have becomeimmortal.Who doesn't
remember the pushmepulyu, the trip
to the moon, the canary opera, and
hundreds of other magical people
and scenes? Lofting's masterful il-
lustrations, which he drew himself,
added to the genius of his book.

Lofting was left a widowertwice.
Heand his third wife settled in Cali-
fornia during the 19305, and he liv-
ed there peacefully, writing an oc-
cassional book, until Sept. 26, 1947,
when he passed away at the age of
sixty-one. Helen DeanFisher, Writ-
ing in The Saturday Review ofLiterature, had this to say of his
passing:

"Perhaps the greatest tribute to
the passing of Hugh Lofting has
been paid by the children. Their
letters oi condolence, from all over
the world, speak poignantly of their
sense of loss. In his forward to the
tenth edition of The Story of Dr.
Doolittle, Hugh Walpole says—
"Doolittle seems to extend his hand
from the page and grasp that of the
reader, and Ican see him going
down the centuries, a kind of Pied
Piper with thousands of children athis heels'."
If you.have not already guessed

it, let me say now that the Doolittle
books are just as wonderful and
entertaining for adult imaginations
as they are for children's. Don't
think that growing up means cast-
ing them aside. The Story of Dr.
Doolittle and The Voyages of Dr.
Doolittle are available in Reis Li-
brary, up in the Craig Room on the
Annette Miller Swartley memorial
shelves.

HOW TO STAY
IN COLLEGE

Skies are blue
Lovers coo
Fish are biting
Poets writing
Screens are hung
Ballbats swung
Raindrops patter
Gossips chatter
Breezes sighing
Kites are flying
Grass is green
Buds are seen
Robins sing
Must be spring

Picnics pending
Autos open
Drivers hopin'
Way-men winning
Moundsmen spinning
Beer all bock
Same old sock
Trees are sapping
Cameras snapping
Love's the thing
Must be springCoeds sunning

Trackmen running
Frat-men pinning
Some are sinning
Eyes are blearing
Finals nearing
Love gone Rustic
Gals more bust-ie
Ice cream cones
Mean petty loans
Golf is king
Must be spring

Weather hot
Studies shot
Drizzles ending

Wolves start whistling
Crew-cuts bristling
Females tanning
Going man-ing

"Sweet Land Singing"
Playshop ringing
Chapel touted
Grill still crowded
The year-time vernal
Affairs nocturnal
Dances formal
Nothing normal
One last fling
God bless spring!!

Then finally to the groundskeepers — Gene, who will see
this when he sets the type;Willie, who will set the head;Sam,
who will do the make-up;and Howard, who will check the
proof— a special thanks for the spirit of cooperation and help-
fulness that has made many a difficult issue easy, and many a
late paper come out on time.

So then, to Mary Lou Richey, whose experience and con-
tact with the "fans" as well as weeklyschedulingand organiza-
tion, was so necessary to the smooth functioning of the team;
to Betty Heil, whose nose for news and writing skill, coupled
withher interest, lightened the pitchers load; to Al Carpenter,
whose ideas and assistance in the technical as well as literary
department qualify him for the head pitcher's job next year;
to Joe Friedman and Sanky Mehlman, rookies whose sharp
minds and creative skill indicate better years ahead for the
team; to the good corps of writers, reporters and legmen who
loyally followed the course of the season's events with pad and
pencil, the Campus editorwould like to say, "Thanks for all the
runs, the many hits, and the few errors."

To the Allegheny public, whose interest in the paper and
the Campus team we have sought, the editor gives thanks for
its cooperation and a hope for greater expression through the
voice of the Campus on all affairs vital to the Allegheny Com-
munity.

Exam ScheduleRevisionsA New Method?
—

J. O.H., '49

Art 1 A.M. Monday, May 30 Ruter
Chemistry 4 A.M. Wednesday,June 1 Carnegie
Economics 19 P.M. Thursday,June 2 Montgomery
Foreign Cul. P.M. Saturday, June 4 All Sec. Montgomery
French 2 P.M. Saturday, June 4 Brooks
History 13 A.M. Friday, June 3 Montgomery
Math. 4 P.M. Tuesday, June 7 Montgomery
Math. 28 A.M. Monday, June 6 Montgomery
Psychology 5 P.M. Tuesday, June 7 Sec. 1 Montgomery
Sec Studies 1 P.M. Saturday,May 28 Ruter
Sec.Studies 1A A.M. Saturday, June 4 Ruter
Sec.Studies 3 A.M. Saturday,May 28 Ruter
Speech 1 P.M. Monday,May 30

(Students inMr.Hulburt,Collison,Ross, Snyder's sec-
tions in Montgomery. Students in Mr. Timmons,
Cordier, Mrs. Bird, Miss Ditty's sections in Brooks.)

Geography 2, German 3, Music 5, and Music 6 finals havebeen crossed off the schedule.

Yeh,Iknow what you're going to say. We've heard it
before— we've heard it so often it doesn't register. We came to
college to get an education and these assemblies help broaden
us. So what??? Nobody goes,Itell you. Why should I?? I
might enjoy them, you say. What a laugh!And stopgiving me
an argument.Idon't see any connection between large audi-
ences and better programs.

Who saysIhave no school spirit? Baloney!!! I've got the
cheers wired,Iyell like hell, at games andIdate a guy on thefootball team. Now what does that make me?

So my case interests you... you think I'm speaking for theentire student body. Well, do YOU have any suggestions.

Oh, you'll never come back here again. That's O.K. with
us. We can use these extra half-hours for a game of tiddely-
winks. Haven't you heard it's the fad around here not to go
to chapel on Wednesday mornings?

Is that so? You were led to expect anaudience of 100 out
of courtesy, and only 27 showed up. That's life, fella! You
should see this place on bad days. You've got a name. You've
got drawing power. Be happy.

The guestspeaker mounts the podium. He begins, "Friends... friends????" Well, what's the trouble,sonny. Why don't you
goon? This is our Assembly program, you know. Oh, youhave
agripe, have you? 0.X.,spill it— This is an editorial page, they
tell me.

—
S. M., '52

0.X., now you're talking. That's what we're gunning for—
fewer chapels. . .better programs. We'll go if they are at all
worthwhile. Now cut it out— we won't expect the Ziegfield
Follies.

Make them compulsory. It's O.K. with vs
— just give us afair number of cuts. We'll give it a try. I'm game anyway.By the way... .thanks, for the tip. So long.

(3) Bring the professor news-
paper clippings dealing withhis sub-
ject. This demonstrates a fiery in-
terest and gives him timely items
to mention to the class. If you can't
find clippings dealing with his sub-
ject, bring in any clippings at ran-
dom. He thinks everything deals
with his subject.

(4) Sit in front, near him. (Ap-
plies only if you intend to stay
awake). If you're going to all the
trouble of making a good impres-
sion, you might as welllet him know
who you are, especially in a large
class.

(S) Laugh at his jokes. You can
tell. If he looks up from his notes
and smiles expectantly, he has told
a joke.

(6) Ask for outside reading. You
don't have to read it. Just ask.

(7) If you must sleep, arrange to
be called at the end of the hour. It
creates an unfavorable impression
if the rest of the class has left and
you sit there alone, dozing.

(8) Ask any questions you thinkhe can answer. Conversely, avoid
announcing that you have found the
answer to a question he couldn't
answer.

(9) Be sure the book you read
during the lecture looks like a bookfrom the course. If you do math in
psychology class and psychology in
math class, match the books for size
and color.

(2) Nod frequently and murmur,
"How true!" To you, this seems
exaggerated. To the professor, its
quite objective.

(1) Look alert.Take notes eager-
ly. If you look at your watch, don't
stare at itunbelievingly and shake it.

(These valuable suggestions are
taken from an article by Robert
Tyson, Department of Psychology
and Philosophy, Hunter College,
New York).
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— Photo by Charlie June
Andy Nixon, surprise choice of Bob Garbark as a relief hurler

Saturday, heaves a fast ball. Nixon pitched to only seven men in his
two-inning stint.

W L
PhiGams 4 0
Phi Psis 3 1
Independents 2 1
SiKs 2 1
Phi Delts 2 2
Chi Rhos 1 3
Theta Chis 0 3
Delts 0 3

Rochester Nine Outscores
Garbarkmen By 13-7 Count

A hard-hitting Rochester University nine, first capitalizing
on Allegheny misplays and wildness,and then clouting solidly,
outscored the spirited Allegheny College team Saturday on the
new Park Avenue extension diamond by the score of 13-7.

Unable to solve Carl Herrmonn's deceptive left-handed
hurling in the first two frames, Rochester tallied one run in the
third, five in the fourth, three in the

'
sixth, one in the seventh, and three
in the eighth to amass their thirteen
counters.

Sweeping through the singles
matches with almost no opposition,
Allegheny walloped Carnegie Tech
at Pittsburgh Saturday, 8-1. The
Waymen lost only one match, a
doubles match with Randy Limber
and Virginia Minor bowing to Al
Moon and Ed Shoemaker, 6-0, 6-1.

H. P. Way's tennis team, losers to
Western Reserve last Tuesday, once
more resumed their winning habit
last week by downing Grove City,
5-4, and trouncing Carnegie Tech,
8-1. The racketeersnow have a five-
and-one record this season.

Battling Grove City, the Gator
netmen swept their first five singles
matches, with Paul Miller, Captain
Larry Tompkins, Frank Stienle,
Randy Limber, and Pete Gordon
notching victories. Then Buckham
of the Grovers defeatedDave Mey-
ers, 6-2 and 8-6. The three Allegheny
doubles teams, composed mostly of
less experienced players, lost their
matches to make the final score 5-4.

Last Tuesday, Western Reserve
bumped off the netmen, 6-3, by tak-
ing five out of the six singles match-
es. Only Dave Meyers was able to
emerge victorious, and he barely
squeaked through with a 1-6, 6-4, 9-7
decision. Paul Miller and Larry
Tompkins, playing as a doubles
team, managed to defeat Reserve's
number one and number two men,
Al Mahrer and Bob Bittikofer, by
two scores of 6-3. PaulDavidoff and
Hal Fleischfresser won Allegheny's
other match in the final doubles
contest.

Golfers Slaughter
Edinboro,18-0, for
Second Victory

winless Delts by a 15-3 score, led
by Don Lundell's six-hit hurling
and Bob Thomas' three-run home
run. Paul Storing's homer to right
field with a man on base proved
only a consolation for the D.T.D.'s
who folded completely after their
minute temporary lead.

Monday night, the Phi Psis swung
for the fences against Reed Hurst's
pitching for the Theta Chis, and
managed to connect for only six
tallies.Lundell, pitching again, held
the cellar-dwellers to four runs and
four hits, annexing his third victory
of the week by a 6-4 score. Charlie
June led the losers attack with adouble, and Thomas slammed a
three-bagger for the victors.
Chi Rhos Drop Two

The Chi Rhos scored only four
runs in two contests, losing to the
Sigs 14-2, and the Phi Delts, 15-2.
The Phi Delt game was marked by
Rog Hare's home run and the two-
hit pitching of Elliott.The Chi Rhos
held a 2-1 lead until the last of the
third, when the Phi Delts exploded
for three counters.

The PhiPsis jumped to a 3-1lead
by the fifth inning, featuredby Bob
Thomas' sensational steal of home.
However, the pesky Terrace Street-
ers tied it up in their half of the
seventh.

Don Johnson led off witha single
for the Green. After "Vitamin" El-
liot had whiffed one batter, Johnson
stole second. Elliot struck out an-
other man, and needed only to get
Dana Harland out. The count went
to three balls and two strikes, and
Harland fouled off two 3-2 pitches.
On the following throw he connect-
ed for a solid base hit to left center
field, and Johnson tallied the win-
ning run.
Indes Outslug Delts

The Independents outslugged a
hapless Delt nine last Thursday, 23-
16, in a wild fray marked by in-
numerable walks, errors, and long
hits. The Indes jumped to a 6-0 lead
in the first inning, but the Delts
ca.me right back to tie it up. How-
ever, the contest was "no contest"
after thatbrief periodof tension.

Errors provedthe downfallof that
same Independentsquad laterin the
week,as theybowed to the unbeaten
Phi Gams by a 15-9 score. The Fijis
sprayed ten runs in the first two
frames, while holding their oppon-
ents to three, but non-fraternity
power produced six runs and a 10-9
count two stanzas later. After that,
numerous misplays by Independent
fielders, along with Jim Hall's excel-
lent relief pitching, widened the
margin to 15-9.
Phi Psis Nip Delts,Theta Chis

Overcoming a second inning 2-1
deficit, the Phi Psis massacred the

Hobie Chivers, Paul Leahy, Wil-
lard Flint, Dave Blakely, Andres
and BillNeunschwander all defeated
their opponents by 3-0 counts. In
the first meet, Neunschwander did
not play, but his replacement, Chuck
Krueger rang up an identical 3-0
score.

The Allegheny College golf team,
coachedby Bill Daddio, slaughtered
Edinboro State Teachers College for
the second time Monday, this time
by the shutout score of 18-0. Last
week they triumphed, 13% to 4%.

Ernie Andres was low man with
a 78 score in the meet played at
Oakland Golf Course. In the first
contest, he posted an 82, which was
also low score.

Rochester ABR HRBIE
Hogan, ss 5 10 0 1
R. Garnish, c --4 1 0 1 1
Bruton, 3b 6 3 3 2 0
Rex, cf 3 0 0 0 0
Hahn, If 0 0 0 0 0
Becker, lb 6 13 10
J. Garnish, lf-cf— s 10 0 0
Alexander,rf 4 2 2 2 0
Wood, rf 1 0 0 0 0
Ocorr, 2b 4 2 3 2 1
Dieter, p 3 110 0
Wren, p 1 112 0

Totals 42 13 13 10 3
Allegheny AB R H RBI E
McEwen, If 0 10 0 0
Lewis, If 1 0 0 0 0
Poole, 2b 3 0 0 0 0
Guerdon, 2b 0 0 0 0 0
Montgomery, ss -4 1 1 1 1
Feisley, lb 3 110 0
J. Ketcham, lb — 1 1 0 0 0
Paul, rf 4 0 2 4 0
Betz, cf 4 10 0 0
Rimer, 3b 5 0 0 0 0
Howell, c 4 2 2 0 0
Herrmann, p ...0 0 0 0 0
Morrow, a 1 0 0 0 0
Benson, p 0 0 0 0 0
Porterfield, b __.l 0 0 0 0
Ketcham, p 1 0 0 0 0
Nixon, p 1 0 0 0 0

Totals 33 7 6 5 1Section Two Downs
Section Five by 28-25
For Intersectional Title— Photo by Jim Boddorf

"> Don Malmberg cuts at a fast ball thrown by "Vitamin" Elliot in
the PhiPsi - Phi Delt game. The pitch went for a strike, but the Phi
Psis squeezedout a 4-3 decision in the last of the seventh.The catcher
is Don Ruppert of the Phi Delts, and the umpire is John Henderson.

Doug "Diz" Benson toed the
mound in the fifth frame, and he
yielded three runs in two innings
on five hits and a walk. Two excel-
lent fieldingplays by Charlie Rimer,
Gator third sacker, minimized the

Wild Pitch Disastrous to Gators
With two out and two men on in

the next inning, Rochester took ad-
vantage of a peculiar break, which
finally resulted in five runs. Hogan,
Red Raider shortstop, swung des-
perately at an 0-2 pitch, and missed
by a foot. However, the pitch hit
the dirt in front of catcher Howell,
and bouncedback to the screen, en-
abling Hogan to reach first. The
pitch hurt Herrmann's arm, and he
lost his effectiveness. He walked
Dick Garnish, and Bruton singled
sharply, scoring the second and
third runs of the inning. Herrmann
unleashed another wild heave, scor-
ing Garnish and moving Bruton to
third. After Becker walked, Bruton
stole home for Rochester's sixth tal-
ly of the contest.

Meanwhile, Gator batsmen com-
bined six hits, three errors, two hit
batters, and ten bases on balls for
seven runs. Joe Paul drove in four
of the runs with two timely singles
and a walk with the bases loaded.
Allegheny Takes 2-1 Lead

After the New Yorkers had scor-
ed a run on Bruton's triple and Jim
Montgomery's bad throw, Allegheny
jumped into the lead with a two-
run third. Dixie Howell, who slam-
med two home runs at Clarion, led
off with a clean single to center
field. Herrmann sacrificed perfectly,
and Dick McEwen drew his second
of four walks. Rochester's hurler,
Dieter, weakened as hehit Joe Poole
on the knee. With the sacks cram-
med, Jim Montgomery looked at
four consecutive balls, which tied the
score. Feisley popped out, but Joe
Paul drew a walk to make the score
2-1, Allegheny.

After collecting only two safe hits
in the first six frames, bothby Dixie
Howell, the Gators began to hit.
Fred Feisley and Joe Paul singled
consecutively for a run in the sev-
enth. A base on balls, Montgomery's
infield hit, a hit batter, and Joe
Paul's ringing two-run single to
center field ended Allegheny's scor-
ing for the day. Dieter had given
up only two bingles in six stanzas
compared to Wren's four in three
innings, but Dieter walked eight, hit
one batter, and fanned only three,
while Wren walked only two, hit
one,and struck out six.

Gators Begin To Hit

a grounder to Chuck Rimer, and a
third called strike to whiz by Bru-
ton, who had three-for-five before
the change. In the ninth, he walked
a man and sent him to second on
a wild pitch. After a grounder to
Montgomery which was handled
perfectly, Andy fanned the last two
men. Nice strategy, Garby. Hell—
nice chuckin', Andrew Francy Nix-
on.

Track Team Bows
To Carnegie Tech

Forward Ben Williamson and
center Tex Vignovitch tallied ten
and six respectively in the cham-
pionship final. The bankboards were
ably handled by their two guards,
Roger Seiler and Skip Mclndoe.

The victors were ceded as dark
horses when the campaign opened,
but they knocked off one after an-
other of their rivals in nonchalant
fashion and ended the seven game
season without a defeat. Relying on
the saying that, "a good defense is
the best offense," their contests were
characterized b y low scores, al-
though they were able to pick up
the buckets at the necessary times.

(Continued on page 4)

by Amy Lewis
In the final and deciding floor

contest of the 1948-49 Freshman
Basketball League,— John Lovetts'
rugged Section Two aggregation
nipped their closest rivals,Sec. Five,
in a hard fought engagement, 28 to
25. Trailing by one point at half
time, the winners turned on the
pressure, especially in the defensive
department, to gain the class
championship.

Jack Potter and Christopherson
tied for first in the high jump, with
Jim Sullivan taking third to register
a clean sweep for the Blueand Gold.
George Main won the discus throw
and took a third in the shotput be-
hind Sayre togather a lion's share
of the 35 points that the Wernermen
scored in the field events.

The Gators face Westminster and
Edinboro today in a triangular meet
on the Park Avenue Stadium field.
Saturday, a strong Grove City squad
willappear here.

The Allegheny College track team
showed superiority in the field
events,where they garnered four out
of six firsts, but they failed on the
cinder paths, resulting in a 79 2-3
to 51 1-3 victory for Carnegie Tech
Saturday at Pittsburgh. The Tartans
took first placein all running events
except the four-fifths mile relay,
which a combination of Fred Field-
ing, Dick Welsh, Bunk Simons, and
Zach Taylor won in 2:49.0. The
Techmen scored 60 points to the
Gators' 17 in that important division.

Virg Sayre kept up his winning
record in the javelin throw as he
beat out teammates Rog Christo-
pherson and George Main, and Ray
Herbst took his second straight vic-
tory in the broad jump with a leap
of 20 feet, 11% inches.Lornie Bern-
ier placed third in that event for
Allegheny.

Ralph Ketcham, usually a near-
perfect control pitcher, lost several
pitches in his short appearance on
the mound. Rochester scored one
run in the seventh off Ketcham on
two walks and Becker's base sock.
The following frame, Alexander,
'Chester rightfielder, hit Red's first
pitch for a home run, the ball chas-
ing Betz back to the fence in dead
center field. Ocorr fooled the world
by laying down a bunt and beating
it out, and then big Carl Wren, Ro-
chester's best pitcher who had re-
lievedDieter, duplicated Alexander's
feat with a home run in almost the
same spot. Again Betz chased the
ball to within650 feet of home plate.
FitzGerald InFor Riddle

Garbark, obviously trying to over-
shadow Rochester's brilliant strat-
egy (home runs), sent a big new
pitcher in for Ketcham. The tele-
types rattled as they discoveredwho
it was. FitzGerald for Elmer Rid-
dle— Andy Nixon for RedKetcham!
"(Heh, heh— this'll baffle 'em)"
Garby thought as Nixon toed the
rubber.And, by darn, it did stop 'em
cold.

Nixon quickly retired the side,
allowing a lofty fly to right field,

Ketcham Blasted

scoring.
Garbarkmen Score Twice

With the count 9-2 against them,
the Garbark-coachedsquadbegan to
click. "Kinky" Betz led off the last
of the sixth with a hard grounder
to second.The infielder threw wide,
andBetz wason.Charlie Rimer lash-
ed a liner directly into the glove of
the centerfielder. Then 'Ol Dix
Howell bounced the ball high over
thirdbase for a double and McEwen
walked for the fourth straight time.
Dieter succumbed to the pressure
and threw a costly wild pitch, Betz
scoring on the throw. When the
catcher, retrieving the ball, threw
wild to home plate in an attempt to
nail Betz, Howell scored. The Uni-
versity boys made only one more
misplay thatstanza, a wildthrow by
Hogan.
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Phi Psis Nose Out Phi Delts 4-3 To
Threaten Softball League Leadership

Racketeers Resume
Victorious Habit By

Beating G.C., Tech
The Phi Psi intramural Softball team nosed out the Phi

Delts, 4-3, behind the effective hurling of Don Lundell, to
threaten the Phi Gams, present league leaders. They won the
game in the last half of the seventh with two out when, with
the scoreknotted at 3-3, Dana Harland singled in Don Johnson
to end the contest.

INTRAMURAL SOFTBALL
STANDINGS

The Shoe Rebuilders
Are YEAGERS

at
895 Park Avenue

CAMPUS COVE
Across from Bus Station

Open All Day Sunday

TASTY
HOT LUNCHES

FRESHFRUITPUNCH

BUY

ALL YOUR

NEEDS
AT

Bring Us Your Rolls
for

Fine Grain Development

STUDIO
Photographs that will

please you.

FOR YOUR DRUG

and

TOILET NEEDS

—AT—

ECKERD'S
Park and Chestnut Sta.

Specify!
FOR THEGENUINE BUY

DON'T SAY TROPICAL
— SAY

"NORTHCOOL"
The Summer Suit That "BREATHES" Fresh Air

$35.00
"

AYs Clothes Shop



COMMENCEMENT

Installation was also held at this
meeting.

Elected on May 3, at the bi-
monthly meeting were: David Pat-
terson, president; Carol Scribner,
vice president; Nancy Luse, secre-
tary; Jean Gregory, historian; Ray
Crispen, treasurer; and Regge Wil-
son, sergeant-at-arms.

Phi Beta Phi, honorary biology
and geology fraternity, announces
the election of officers for the next
school year.

(Continued from page 1)
Miss Mehlman, occupied the posi-
tion of copy editor besides writing
his own column, "Sphinx Thinks"
for the Campus. Apianist, Joe puts
in his spare time as an accompan-
ist for the Music Department.

Arnie Lewis acted as treasurer of
his freshman class and is now pres-
ident of the sophomore class. A
member of Delta Tau Delta, Arnie
is on the varsity baseball team and
was a member of the soccer squad
last season. His work with the
Campus the past year has been
mainly in the field of intramural
athletics, with some concentration
on varsity sports.

SANDBERG APPOINTS A.U.C.
COMMITTEE

CARNEGIE TECH
TRACK MEET

The President's reception, held in
former years on the Fridaypreceed-
ing Alumni Day, has been set for
Sunday afternoon, June 12th at 3:30
It is hoped that this move will per-
mit more alumni and parents of
seniors to meet President and Mrs.
Benezet in the Alumni Gardens.

Friends, Alumni, and former stu-

(Continued from page 1)
Stone Methodist Church at 10:45
A. M.

For music enthusiasts the Alle-
gheny Sinfonietta will give their ini-
tial commencement appearance in
the Ford Memorial Chapel at 3:00
p.m. and the Allegheny Singers will
perform in the Meadville High
School Auditorium that evening.

A sophomore committeewas also
appointed to review freshman cus-
toms. Members are Amy Lewis,
Sam Bates, Bob Blomquist, Pat
Freas, Bob Funk, Lois Henderson,
Peg Seib, and Pat Scheible.

A banquet for the old and new
members of A.U.C. will be held to-
night at six o'clock at New Gray's
Restaurant.

(Continued from page 1)
Larry Tompkins, Albert Diaz, Bob
Damon, and Jon Sandburg.

Carol Hunt will act as the A.U.C.
social chairman assisted by Gerry
Beauchat, Bill Potter, and Gene Mc-
Clure.

SECTION TWO DEFEATS

Field Events
Shotput— won by Kistler (CT)

Sayre (A), second; Main (A), third

100-yard dash— Won by Cassler
(CT); Herbst (A), second; Luchek
(CT), third. Time— :lo.l

220-yard dash— Won by Cassler
(CT); McKibben (CT) second;
Jack (A), third.Time:23.o.

440-yard dash— Won by Price (C
T); Dimon (CT), second; Kurcina
(CT) third. Time :53.0

880-yard dash— Won by Dorman
(CT); Davies (CT), second; Simons
(A), third Time— 2:oo.s

Two-mile run— Won by Cockrell
(CT); MdElhaney (CT) seqond;
Cooper (CT) third. Time— lo:49.s.

Mile run— Won by Alberts (CT);
Cooper (CT), second; Klippgen
(A), third. Time— 4:s4.o

Highhurdles— Won by Hammann
(CT); Taylor (A), second; Wiewell
(CT), third Time— ls.s.

Low hurdles— Won by Hammann
(CT); Taylor (A), second; Kiewell
(C T), third. Time— :l3.s.

Four-fifths mile relay— Won by
Allegheny, Welsh, Simons, Taylor).
Time— 2:49.o.

(Continued from Page 3)
Section Five gave the winners a

run for their money,but the warmth
of the weather naturally cut down
the brandof ball.Scoring eight each
for the runner-ups were Carl Jenson
and Bill Lowe, while rebound man
Monk Myers chipped in with six.
. The Sports Staff of the Campus

extends their congratulations to the
players, manager and followers of
the champs for the fine sportsman-
ship and skill that they exhibited.

BOX SCORE SUMMARY
SBC. 2 FG F TP
Williamson 5 0 10
Sapper 1 0
VlghbVltch 3 0 ()

Seller 3 0 6
Mclndoe 1 0
Faweett 1 0 2

14 0 28
SP3C. 5 FG F TP
Jensen 4 0 8
Myers 3 0 6
Lowe 0 1 1
Crowthers 0 1 1
Reed 1 0 2

12 1 25
Final Standing

\V L
Section 2 7 0
Section 5 2 2
Town Men 5 2
Section 3 3 4
Lee House 3 4
Odd Fellows 2 5
Section 1 0 6
Section 4 0 6
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Phi Beta Phi Elects
Patterson President

class reunions are progressing
—

breakfast, Open Houses, and an ad-
dress by Professor Seely on "Lit-
erature in the Deep South", Arter
Hall, 11:00 a.m., June 11th, are be-
ing arranged for the "reunioners".

Phi Beta Kappa will have its an-
nual meeting and the initiation of
Seniors in the Treasure Room, Reis
Library, at 2:30 p.m., Saturday.

dents of Dr. Stanley S. Swartley,
english department head,are invited
to attend the reception in his honor
being held at 4:00 p.m. on Saturday
in the Craig Room. Independents
are sponsoringa dinner for Dr.Ben-
ezet at Kingsley Hall, Stone Metho-
dist Church, at 6:00 that day. Alum-
ni and interestedfriends are invited
to hear President Benezet speak.
Special music will be provided by
Mrs. Hokinson and Mr. Hatton of
the Music Department.

Pole vault— Won by Green (CT);
Hoyt (A), and Irwin (CT), tied for
second. Height— 10 feet.

Broad jump— Won by Herbst
(A); Luchok (CT), second; Bernier
(A), third. Distance— 2o feet, 11%
inches.

High jum p— Petter (A) and
Christopherson (A), tied for first;
Sullivan (A), third. Height— s feet,
8 inches.

Discus— Won by Main, (A);
Trautman (CT), second; Kistler (C
I),third. Distance 115 feet, 2 inches.

Distance— 35 feet, four inches
Javelin throw— Won by Sayre

(A); Main (A), second; Christo-
pherson (A), third. Distance— 149
feet, one inch.

Reunion classes are 1899, 1904, '09
"14, '19, '24, '29, '34, '39, and '44.
The honored guests of '99 will re-
ceive 50-year diplomas. Plans for

|Carpenter's Flowers 1
0 931 Park Aye. x

i> Corsages A Specialty 5
IGIFTS FOR ALL

OCCASIONS t

I COSTUME JEWELRY j
BOOKS

at
♥

POSTANCE
NEWS STAND |

OPPOSITI THI MARKET PLACI g

Joe's Kitchen
North St. nearPark Aye,

"A Friendly
Place

ToEat"

Efficient Service
Home Made Pies

MARY HANKEY
Efficient Typist

DesiresTyping at Home
TELEPHONE 32-112

At Our Record Bar
"RECORD S"

"Riders in the Sky"— Burl Ives
"AGAIN"

—
Mcl Tonne

"SomeoneLike You"
—

Doris Day
"Canadian Capers"—

Guy Lombardo
"Kiss Me Sweet"— Sammy Kaye
"IDon't See Me InYour Eyes"— Perry Como

<>

G. C. MURPHY CO.

Shows — 2-7-9 — Shows

MAY 7
—

13

"RED PONV"
Robert Mitchum

Myrna Loy

Color by Technicolor

MAY 14
—

20

"EL PAS O"
John Payne
Gail Russell
Sterling Hayden

75c ALL HAIRCUTS 75c

RODA and LEACH
BARBERSHOP

3 - Barbers - 3
OPPOSITE PARK THEATRE

MEADVILLE, PA.

LOEFFLER'S
Flower Shop

Flowers For All Occasions
Phone 27-981. F.T.D.A. Membei

Balizefs Formal I
FLOWER SHOP X

WE MAKE CORSAGES £
WITH

A PERSONAL TOUCH g
WE DELIVER E

Dial 47-831 X
1044 Liberty Street D

JANTZEN

Tee Shirts
and

Swim Trunks

"

Tee Shirts
$2.95

0

Swim Trunks
$3.95 to $5.95

— &—& —

TOM K.
WILLIAMS, Inc.

Chestnut at Park Avenue
Meadville,Pa.

COLLEGE
CLOTHES ...
WILL LOOK BETTER
AND LAST LONGER
IP GIVEN REGULAR

TRIPS TO

WALKER'S
Dry Cleaners" " "

WALKER'S
686 North St. Phon« 23-161

MEADVILLE
DCWLING

LANES
887 Water Street

I=l

For Reservations
PHONE 47-223

2-7-9 \ ■J^Ei^ LA^U^H / AN"
F.M. L_H B— SOUND

Wed.
-

Thur. Fri.
-

Sat. Sunday - May 15

"UNFAITHFULI/ST "BELLE STARR'S "MOTHER IS
YOURS" DAUGHTER" A FRESHMAN"

Rex Harrison George Montgomery Loretta Young

Linda Darnell Rod Cameron Van Johnson
In Technicolor

QUALITY DRY CLEANERS

Tel. 24-941
893 Park Aye., Meadville,Pa.

QUALITY
JEWELRY

Next Door To Park Theatre

-» w~~
<
___

MW(WaBWMM
- OWTTil rri "B~* x T IVT ~W7~ O «~*~__M lf]K sWIM IKLJINIvh MWmmmm

sooner or later—
EVERYONE comes to

WIRT'S!
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	—Photo by Jim Boddorf  " > Don Malmberg cuts at a fast ball thrown by "Vitamin" Elliot in the Phi Psi – Phi Delt game. The pitch went for a strike, but the Phi Psis squeezed out a 4-3 decision in the last of the seventh. The catcher is Don Ruppert of the Phi Delts, and the umpire is John Henderson.
	—Photo by Charlie June  Andy Nixon, surprise choice of Bob Garbark as a relief hurler Saturday, heaves a fast ball. Nixon pitched to only seven men in his two-inning stint.
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